TOWN OF ANTRIM

Antrim, New Hampshire 03440

SELECTMEN'S MEETING

JULY 14, 1986

MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 P.M. with the Pledge of Allegiance. Present were Rachel Reinstein, John Jones, Keith Boatright and Road Agent, Robert Varnum.

Mr. & Mrs. Daniel McCoy of Pierce Lake appeared before the board with the information that their lot on the lake was also being taxed by the Town of Hillsboro. This lot had not been one in question during the town line dispute. The Selectmen agreed to contact officials in Hillsboro to try to resolve the issue.

Police Chief Brian Brown requested an executive session to discuss personnel matters. All three Selectmen voted to enter into an executive session.

The Selectmen and Chief Brown discussed one candidate for the vacant police officer's job on the force. Chief Brown is to check the candidate's references.

Chief Brown tendered his resignation from the Antrim Police Force. The Board accepted it with regret, appreciation for his excellent service to the town, and with best wishes in his future endeavors.

The open meeting was resumed with the announcment of Chief Brown's resignation.

There was a discussion of a problem with a culvert under Gregg Lake Road at Holt Hill Road. The Road Agent will investigate.

Mr. Webber presented a framed photograph of the Old Fire Station Tower which was taken during the recent fire. The photograph was accepted with thraks.

Mr. Hickey asked if a duplex would be allowed on lot 1449 on Brimstone Corner Road. The lot met the zoning criteria and Mr. Hickey was informed that a duplex on that lot would be allowable.

The progress of the clean-up of the property on Pleasant Street occupied by Mr. John Grant was discussed.

The meeting adjourned at 8:42

Kab